To:

Regents Advisory Committee Representatives

From:

Robert Vaughan, Assistant Vice Chancellor for Campus-based Initiatives

Date:

October 20, 2009

Subject:

Expanded Articulation with Technical College System of Georgia

As you are no doubt aware, one of the recommendations of Governor Perdue’s “Tough Choices, Tough Times” working group calls for increased cooperation and articulation between the University System of Georgia and the Technical College System of Georgia.  The Group’s report stipulates that the USG and TCSG should “create and enforce pathways for student transfer between institutions and systems by forming comprehensive articulation agreements that clearly establish procedures governing the transfer of credits from one institution or system to another.”

In response to this request, the USG and TCSG will be expanding the current “mini-core” of transferrable courses between USG and (COC-accredited) TCSG institutions to include five additional courses:

ENG 2130
American Literature


ECO 1101
Principles of Economics


PSY 1101
Introduction to Psychology


SOC 1101
Introduction to Sociology


SPC 1101
Public Speaking

Those of you who have been in the University System since 2000-2001 may remember the “Mini-Core Project;” we will follow a similar process in expanding that mini-core.  Subcommittees with equal representation from each of the USG’s three sectors (Research Universities, Regional Universities, State and Two-year Colleges) will be formed from the membership of the respective Regents’ Advisory Committees for each of the above disciplines.  Those subcommittees will review the Course Outlines (including syllabi and learning outcomes) for the respective courses and suggest revisions that may be needed to bring them into alignment with USG learning outcomes.  They will then meet with faculty representatives from the TCSG to negotiate the needed revisions.

The proposed timeline for the process is as follows:


Fall 2009
- Formation of disciplinary subcommittees




- Subcommittee review of TCSG course outlines

Spring 2010
- Joint meetings, USG disciplinary subcommittees/TCSG faculty representatives     




- Approval of course outlines by Regents’ Advisory Committees


Summer 2010
- Approval of course outlines by Regents’ Advisory Committee on Academic 

  Affairs 

I should receive course outlines from TCSG Academic Affairs sometime in the next couple of weeks, and I will forward them to the respective Advisory Committees immediately upon receipt.  I will be happy either to meet with Advisory Committees or to speak with individual members about this process.  I recognize that the RAC’s may not have planned a fall meeting, and I see no problem with the initial review and discussions of TCSG Course Outlines being done electronically.
Please feel free to contact me to discuss your questions and concerns.
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